
Briarwood Civic Association Secretary Minutes March 21, 2023 
 
1. Meeting was called to order by Robert Weiss, president, and welcomed a 
large crowd. 
He reported that a disturbance occurred in Greenhurst and participants had 
cut a fence crossing Morning Lane and entered Briarwood.  Plans to mend 
said fence was discussed. 
It was reported to Mr. Weiss that property adjacent our park had been 
cleared of trees, etc exposing trailer park.  Property owner accepted 
responsibility with promise to erect privacy fence. 
 
2.Introduced Clay Rogers, vice-president and he read his report about the 
completion of painting the playground equipment. 
 
3.  The secretary report was read by Cleo McKenzie which was last reported 
in the February printed newsletter sent to all residents. 
 
4.  Maryann Weiss gave Treasury report from Dorchester Real Estate who 
was hired by Mr. Weiss to manage and take control of the business of 
Briarwood.  Some financial reports were handed out to share. She will soon 
give out an example of newplayground equipment to possibly add to park. 
 
This being completion of old business, Mr. Weiss called for new business 
and proceeded to the item on the agenda  which was to vote on painting 
the front entrance brickwork white.  He said that certain ladies he 
identified secured proxy votes from residents and did so without his 
permission. He stated that proxy votes could not be used. 

(That being said order was lost and became unruly and not 
restored.  Many residents left. He adjourned the meeting and 
no vote could be realized until further clarification of the BCA 
by-laws .) 
 
Recorded by:  Cleo McKenzie, Secretary BCA 

 


